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27th February, 2020.  Issue 2 

Bright P-12 College Newsletter 

Die Willkommensversammlung — Welcome Assembly  

Bright P-12 College Principal, Jean Olley, teachers Frank Kusch and Katrina Ciolli with our Bad Aibling  

 sister school students, their teachers, and host family buddies.  (More photos and details on page 7). 

COLLEGE CALENDAR 

MON 02 MAR - German Exchange—Mt Buffalo Day 

TUES 03 MAR - SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

WED 05 MAR - P&C Meeting 6.00pm-7.30pm 

THU  05  MAR - Year 7 Immunisations 

FRI 06 MAR - Primary Reptile Encounters Incursion—

   Melbourne’s Mobile Zoo 

FRI 06 MAR - Year 10 Immunisations 

FRI 06 MAR - Primary Assembly 2.50pm-3.20pm 

MON 09 MAR - LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

TUE 10 MAR-FRI 13 MAR—  Year 8 Bogong Camp 

THU 12 MAR - Hume Senior Cricket 8.00am-4.00pm. 

THU 12 MAR - Minus 18 –LGBTQI Awareness and inclusion 

   presentation Years 9/10 

FRI 13 MAR - Top Arts—Yr 11/12 Studio Arts 

FRI 13 MAR - Primary Assembly 2.50-3.20pm 

MON 16 MAR - Year 5/6 Swimming Program 

TUE 17 MAR - Hume Swimming 

TUE 17 MAR - Year 5/6 Swimming Program 

TUE 17 MAR - Parent Teacher Interviews 3.40pm-5.40pm 

WED 18 MAR - Year 5/6 Swimming Program 

THU 19 MAR - Year 12 Retreat 

THU 19 MAR - Year 5/6 Swimming Program 

THU 19 MAR - Parent Teacher Interviews 3.40pm-5.40pm 

FRI 20 MAR - Year 12 Retreat  

FRI 20 MAR -  Primary Assembly 2.50-3.20pm 



 2 

 

 

 

 

College Council Nominations 

College Council is a fantastic way to fully engage with your 

child’s and the community’s school. The Council is the execu-

tive body of the College and assists in determining the        

College’s priorities and strategic directions. There are also a 

number of College Council sub-committees which provide a 

diverse range of opportunities for parents to become actively 

involved in the College community. Nominations close on the 

28th February 2020. 

Lions Youth of the Year 

Tuesday 18th February was the final task undertaken by Arnika 
Fillipi, Emma Lindsay and Lara Pasquinelli in their quest to be 
Bright’s delegate in the Lions Youth of the Year Competition.  
The Lions Youth of the Year Quest is a project of the Lions 
Clubs of Australia and is designed to encourage student inter-
est in leadership and the qualities required to take an active 
and constructive role in the community. 

Arnika, Emma and Lara answered two impromptu questions 
from the panel and then delivered their prepared speeches to 
a large audience made up of family, friends and members of 
the Bright Lions Club. Their prepared speeches were amazing! 
The speeches were on very different topics and Lara, Emma 
and Arnika spoke with passion and in a clear and confident 

manner. The judging panel confided they were the best 
speeches they had heard in their years as a judging panel. 

Emma, Arnika and Lara’s confidence, dedication and            
eloquence were commented upon by the judges and many in 
the audience, with agreement they are very fine young       
ambassadors for the College, their community, and youth in 
general.  Everyone agreed the judges had a very difficult task 
and the judges commented upon this being the closest      
contest they could remember. After much deliberation, the 

judges awarded Lara with Best Public Speaker award and also 
as overall winner, which means she will be competing in the 
zone final. 

I was extremely impressed and very proud of Lara, Arnika and 
Emma. They spoke from the heart with great passion and 
thoughtfulness. I was captivated with their deep, critical and 
creative thinking on issues discussed within their speeches 
and answers to difficult impromptu questions from the panel. 

A huge thank you to the Lions Club, for their dedicated work 
in delivering this important program to the youth of Bright. A 
big thank you to parents and family for supporting also,     
Darren Ferrier and Jenni Sgambelloni for their organisation of 
the student entries this year. 

Bad Aibling visit 

Last week our guests from Bad Aibling arrived in Bright to 
start a three-week visit to our area. This week they have visit-
ed the Alpine Shire Offices, Mt Buffalo, Lawn Bowls, Bright Art 
Gallery, Ice Creamery and the Rotary Waterslide. It’s been a 
very busy week. I will elaborate more on the visit in the next 
newsletter. 

 

 

 Principal’s 

Report 

Long term German visitors with their host family buddies.                 

Back Row: Sam Peppler,  David Seidl,  Jacob West. 

Front Row:  Karolina Neumayer, Simon Fischer,  (absent Caleb West). 

Emma, Arnika and Lara & Bright Lions Club members 
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   Assistant  

Principal’s 

P-6 Report 

 

 

 

 

 

This year we have been continuing 
teaching Respectful Relationships. Each 
Primary Unit will teach each of the key 
areas of RR. However, the topics of   
focus for this term is EMOTIONAL      
LITERACY and PERSONAL STRENGTHS. 

Emotional Literacy can be defined as the 
ability to understand ourselves and  
other people. It includes the ability to 
understand, express and manage our 
own emotions, build empathy and to 
respond appropriately to the emotions 
of others. Building a large vocabulary 
for emotions helps to increase emotion-
al literacy and build self-awareness and 
empathy of others. 

Children and young people need a     
vocabulary to help them recognise and 
understand strengths and positive quali-
ties in themselves and others. This topic 
provides learning activities in them-
selves and others. This topic provides 
learning activities to build this vocabu-
lary and to use it when discussing      
personal, social and ethical challenges. 

Other topics to be covered are: 

 Positive Coping 

 Problem Solving 

 Stress Management 

 Help-Seeking 

 Gender and Identity 

 Positive Gender Relations 

Importance of hearing your child/ren 
read 

I have been reading current research on 
the importance of reading at home with 
your children. I know there are times 
where life may get in the way, however, 
as a parent I was shocked to read about 
the benefits of making the time to hear 
your child at home.  

In April 2019, Ohio State University   
conducted research into the importance 
of hearing your child read and develop-
ing their vocabulary at home.   

The research found - 

“Even kids who read only one book a day 
will hear about 290,000 more words by 
age 5 than those who don't regularly 
read books with a parent or caregiver.” 

A 'million word gap' for children who 
aren't reading to at home. 

That's how many fewer words some may 
hear by kindergarten. Below is an article 
which helps to explain the importance of 
hearing your child read at home and 
building the connection of learning at 
home and at school.  

https://www.sciencedaily.com/
releases/2019/04/190404074947.htm 

EXPANDING the LEARNING OPPORTU-
NITIES for our STUDENTS 

We have a lot of rich learning opportu-
nities planned throughout the Term. 
The Reptile Incursion will be a fantastic 
way to engage students in caring for our 
reptiles and environment. Then the Year 
5 and 6 have their swimming program 
this Term. In the last week of Term St. 
Johns will be presenting to the Year 1 to 
6s about basic First Aid.  

BUDDY BENCH 

We are currently seeking a donation of 
a new BUDDY BENCH. If you have a 
spare bench designed for outdoors we 
would love to hear from you. The SRC 
will repurpose this. The idea behind the 
Buddy Bench is that students who may 
not have anyone to play with can go 
there and then students can come and 
ask them to play or the Yellow Vest  
students or teachers can assist in con-
necting the student with friends to play 
with.  
 

I would like to remind students and    
parents that the rock area in the Prep to 
2 play space is out of bounds. Some   
parents have reported seeing students 
jumping off the fence and onto the 
rocks. This is not an area students 
should be in and could pose possible 
dangers. If you could please reiterate 
this with your Prep to 2 students at 
home and when supervising them    
before and after school in this play 
space. 

WINTER UNIFORM ORDERS - DUE 6TH 
MARCH 

 

The Uniform Shop will now be taking orders at the start of 
each season to ensure we have enough stock to fulfil orders 
promptly.   
 

Please place your order for any Winter Uniform required via 
the attached order forms no later than Friday 6th March. 
Payment can be made when orders are collected, and the 
State Schools Relief and Bushfire Relief Vouchers can be   
applied where applicable – see order form for instructions. 
 
Ordering can also be done online via the Fashion Clubwear 
website https://fcw.com.au/schools-online-shops/ but 
please note that online orders are for upfront payment 
ONLY. Vouchers cannot be applied online.  
The uniform shop is open 8am-11am Thursdays during school 
term, and will still be open for purchases. But please note 

that while we do our best to manage stock levels, some items 
do run out, and manufacture time can be up to six weeks. So 
placing your order will assist us greatly in fulfilling your order 
on time. 
 

For enquiries, please contact the Uniform Coordinator on 
5750 1356 during opening hours, or email 
bright@fcw.com.au. 
 

 

AN IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM THE UNIFORM SHOP 

  

ORDER FORMS AND PRICE 

LISTS CAN BE FOUND ON 

PAGES 8 TO 11 OF THIS 

NEWSLETTER 

https://www.sciencedaily.com/releases/2019/04/190404074947.htm
https://www.sciencedaily.com/releases/2019/04/190404074947.htm
https://fcw.com.au/schools-online-shops/
mailto:bright@fcw.com.au
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College Notice 

M U S I C  N E W S  
 New Instrumental Students 2020 

We offer an extensive Instrumental Music program here at 
Bright P-12 College.  Please read the details on the note at the 
back of this Newsletter for further details. Please contact    
Jason Campbell if you have any questions. 

Choirs 2020 

I have started up some Choirs this year already.  The P-2 Choir 
is going to be rehearsing on Thursday at the start of 
lunchtime.  The 3-4 Choir is going to be rehearsing on Tuesday 
at the start of lunchtime.  Please encourage your child to 
come along if they enjoy singing.  There is no cost involved 
and any students in these age groups are welcome to attend. 

 

 

Ukulele Groups  

I have started up two Ukulele groups for 2020.  Students in 
Prep-Year 2 are welcome to come along on Tuesday morning 
to a ‘Beginners Ukulele Group’, from 8.15 am in Room 25 the 
new music room. Students from Year 3 and above are         
welcome to come along on Friday morning from 8.15am in 
Room 25 to the ‘Advanced Ukulele Group’.  There is no cost 
involved and the emphasis is on fun and musical participation.   

 

Hume Regional Music Camp 

I have details about a regional Music Camp happening early in 
Term 2.  This is open to any vocalist, rock and roll musician, 
orchestral string player or brass and woodwind musician.  
Please see Mr. Campbell for further details 

Primary Swimming Photos 
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PRIMARY O&M SWIMMING 
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PRIMARY O&M SWIMMING 
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Welcome to Our German Friends 
 Currently the College is hosting the 3 week reciprocal visit from our 

German sister-school, die Wirtschaftsschule Alpenland.  Last year 10 
students from Bright P-12 College  travelled to Germany on the first 
part of the program and now we are hosting the return visit.  There 
are 19 students and 2 teachers in the 2019/2020 German exchange 
group, all of whom are being hosted by local families. Whilst in 
Bright the students and their host buddies are kept very busy with a 
cultural activities program. Some of the highlights from the first 10 
days of the visit include:  

 A day trip to Mount Buffalo where we undertook some 
short walks, peered through the windows of the Chalet, 
took in the beautiful views and also saw where the recent 
bushfires burnt to. 

 A workout at the Alpine Fitness Centre 

 Lawn bowls 

 A visit to the Bright Art Gallery to see the ‘Buckland Riot’ 
freeze painting and learn about the local gold rush history 

 Visits to local primary school classes in Harrietville and 
Bright P-12 College 

 An informative session about the differences between     
Australian and German school systems 

 Baking Anzac biscuits and making sausage rolls. 

On the weekend our local host families have also treated their 
guests to some wonderful experiences which include: 

A trip to the beach, viewing the silo art, a tandem paraglide, some 
mountain biking on the local trails, hiking in the Alpine National 
Park, camping on Mount Buffalo and swimming in the river. 

This visit is a wonderful opportunity for the school community,   
students, parents and local groups to get to know someone from 
the other side of the world, to share some of our local nature and 
knowledge.  

Our sister school relationship began in 2005 and has continued to 
be a strong bi-annual program offered to students by both schools, 
providing the opportunity to travel to another country (on the other 
side of the world), live in a local host family, gain practical experi-
ence using language skills and learn first hand about another      
culture.  

Many thanks to all the students, families, local community members 
and staff members who work together to ensure we provide an 
experience of a life time for the students from our sister school 
during their visit to Bright. 

 

Above: Visit to Bright Art Gallery 

Below: Visit to the Alpine Fitness Centre 

 

Right: Walk up to Huggins Lockout. 

Above: Creating Aboriginal Art  
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P r i m a r y  U n i fo r m  O r d e r  F o r m  a n d  P r i c e  L i s t  



 9 

 

P r i m a r y  U n i fo r m  O r d e r  F o r m  a n d  P r i c e  L i s t  
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S e c o n d a r y  U n i fo r m  O rd e r  F o r m  a n d  P r i c e  L i s t  
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S e c o n d a r y  U n i fo r m  O rd e r  F o r m  a n d  P r i c e  L i s t  



 12 

  

  

  

  

  

  

BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC PROGRAM 2020 
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BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC PROGRAM 2020 
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BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC PROGRAM 2020 
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BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC PROGRAM 2020 
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Community & College Notices 
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-

vice 

 Owner builder advice and per-
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ADVERTISING SPACE    

AVAILABLE 

REASONABLE RATES 

ENQUIRE AT FRONT OFFICE 


